
  

 

 

 

 
CHURCH 
VIEWS 

 

October 
2020 

 

Ã1.00 
 
 

St. Albanôs Earsdon Earsdon Methodist 

St. Johnôs Backworth Immaculate Heart of Mary 

Our Lady & St. Edmund 



2 

 

Dear All 
 
Grace and Peace to you all in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ.  
 
As a result of all the changes that have come about because of Covid-19 
how changed our world looks. 
 
During the month of September, we enjoyed a few days of sunshine,  
recording the dizzy heights here in the North East as 22c (71.60F) a touch 
of an Indian Summer. With fires blazing on the West coast of America, 
once more global warming hits our news headlines. What an effect of 
change upon our world. Ice shelves propping up two major Antarctic 
glaciers are breaking up and it could have major consequences for sea 
level rises. What an effect upon our world. Places such as London need to 
start planning! 
 
If you watched the Extinction series narrated by David Attenborough on 
the BBC, the changed world and its environment is a massive question to 
wrestle with and is on many peopleôs minds of the living today. 
 
Usually in late September or early October many of our Churches in the 
United Kingdom will have celebrated Harvest. Our Harvest celebrations 
within our churches will have been quite different to previous years.  
People still having to maintain social distance, wearing face coverings, no 
singing allowed. What about the usual displays of produce, were you  
allowed to display some this year? Some Churches I know decided 
against this traditional view and opted instead to raise awareness of 
plights within our world of the hungry and homeless and make a  
monetary offering for charitable purposes.  
 
The Methodist Church this year as in many years previously has  
supported the charity, óAll we canô, a charity that originally grew out of 
the Methodist relief and Development fund. This year it tells the story of 
óchange begins with a bicycleô.  How providing bicycles has enabled  
people to get to work and maintain the lands in their villages. 

THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH 
October 2020 
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I wonder how many during lockdown have taken up one form of exercise 
or another. Perhaps even using old bicycles that had been gathering dust 
in our garages over many a year. The government I believe even set up a 
scheme where you could apply for a small grant to give such bicycles a 
much-needed service.  Perhaps many have felt the benefit of taking up 
some exercise during the last six months or so. Yet for others it has been a 
difficult time with a future that is not looking too great. People have lost 
loved ones without the farewell they had intended. Peopleôs mental health 
has been damaged or strained to almost breaking point. The pastoral roll 
that Church can offer will be here for them over the months and years that 
lie ahead of us. 
 
Yes, the world has changed, it is different, our worship is strange having 
to comply with current guidelines from the government and church  
authorities. Yet despite all of this, I ask you to count your blessings, 
whilst others within our world cry out every day for food because of  
hunger caused by humankindôs selfishness.  
 
Lord feed your people, all people with a justice that meets need. 
 

Revôd John Mason 
 
Earsdon Methodist Church.  
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ACORN GARDEN SERVICE 

 

ñAll gardening work undertaken. No matter 
how small or bigò 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Save ÃÃÃôs on 
Tidy ups, Rotovating, Tree work, 
Hedges cut or removed, Fencing, 

Turfing, Lawn cutting or treatment, etc... 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All work guaranteed 
For a free estimate 

Call Robert on (0191) 274 7580 or 
07950548305 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=2ed8tvT7RLQUHM&tbnid=a_WLmUJxU1jwRM:&ved=0CAgQjRwwAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fbothwellcommunitygarden.wordpress.com%2F&ei=XuS4UbjuG-b80QXvi4CQDQ&psig=AFQjCNGfaWmh2rdtb_LBd2kp7NIGecEQFQ&ust=13711579
http://www.webweaver.nu/clipart/img/nature/plants/gardening/lawn-mower.gif
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BOX BROTHER MOTORS 
 

Now at 
Unit 18b, Wesley Drive, Holystone, 
Benton Square Industrial Estate 
Telephone: (0191) 215 9221 

  
MOT Testing * Servicing * Repairs 

All makes of cars and light commercial vehicles 

 
For all your flowers 

The Garden Shop, florist 
 

Sarah Ramsay 
 

31 Ilfracombe Gardens, Whitley Bay 
Tel: (0191) 2522553 

 
Weddings, Funerals, Births, Anniversaries 

 
http://www.thegardenshopflorist.com/ 

These sentences actually appeared in church bulletins or were announced 
at church services:   

 
  The sermon this morning: 'Jesus Walks on the Water. '   
 'The sermon tonight: 'Searching for Jesus.'       
 
  At the evening service tonight, the sermon topic will be 'What Is    
 Hell?'  Come early and listen to our choir practice.  
 
 
 
 

   
 Thanks Liz, for sending these in.  
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1 Farringdon Road, Cullercoats 
 

Tel: (0191) 252 6500 or (0191) 257 0222 

Serving North Tyneside  
and the Newcastle Area  

Personal 24 hour Service 
Private  Rest Facilities 
Pre-arrangement Plans 
for Peace of Mind 

R. J. Ryland 
MBIE, DIP.FD, MBIFD 
 
Caring for your loved ones  
with dignity and understanding 
 
www.rylandfuneral.co.uk    
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HOME SERVICES (NE) LTD. 
HIGH QUALITY DOMESTIC & HOME  

SUPPORT SERVICE 
EST. FOR 20 YEARS. 

ALL DOMESTIC WORK, LAUNDRY/IRONING, 
MEAL PREPARATION, SHOPPING, CLEANING 
INSIDE WINDOWS, AND COMPANIONSHIP  
 
All staff are local, police checked and not self employed. We are covered 
by a business insurance policy. 
 
You will get the same workers on the same day, at the same time. Every 
visit to suit your needs. We provide a free, no obligation assessment to 
determine you individual needs. During each visit we will carry out the 
task you say need doing within your chosen time slot. We can also carry 
out tasks outside your chosen time slot. 
 
If our clients or their families are feeling unwell, cannot manage or just 
have no time, they ring us and we can help. We have popped in to see 
clients to change light bulbs, take pets to the vets, and pick up shopping. 
We have accompanied clients to hospital/doctors, walked dogs, called 
plumbers/electricians, mobile hairdressers and arranged to have bins  
emptied and rubbish removed. Just to mention a few of the things we 
have done for our clients. Anything clients need doing (within health & 
safety guidelines), we will do our best to help. Our services can be  
increased or decreased according to changes in circumstances. 

 
FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE CALL JAN LEE  

Tele: (0191) 296 6838 
Mobile: 07890690202 

E-Mail: leejanet253@gmail.com  
 

Yell.com 5-star review! 
Check out the individual reviews at 

https://www.yell.com/biz/home-services-ne-ltd-north-shields-8827785/ 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
Forthcoming events  
The Parish of Earsdon and Backworth organises a number of social events 
throughout the year to raise funds and encourage fellowship, but because 
of the Covid 19 restrictions, these have had to be suspended. 
 

***** 
 

 
 
Voluntary Organisations Development Agency - VODA 

 
 
Well done to Albert Griffiths, 
who has been accepted as an 
official volunteer with the 
ñNorth Tyneside COVID-19 
Response Teamò.   
Ali is a very familiar face at  
St Albanôs, and is becoming  
rather famous for all of his  
volunteering there, too.! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Please do consider using the services of our advertisers who loyally 
support our church magazine.  If you know anyone who would be  
interested in taking out an advertisement, please   
                  email:  magazine@stalbansearsdon.org.uk   

or call Jean on 0191 2377273 
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Following the easing of Covid 19 rules, when St Albanôs church  
re-opened for Sunday morning services, some of us sat up in the balcony 
in order to accommodate more available spaces while maintaining the two 
metre spacing still required.   
On this particular Sunday, our regular organist Nick was unable to attend, 
and not being allowed to sing either, we were very lucky to hear the 
hymns played so magically on the cello, by our very own vicar,  
Tim Mayfield.  (Is there no limit to his talents?) 

Many thanks Jill, for this lovely shot, taken from up in the gallery.  
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 Many, many thanks for this, Ali Griffiths:- 
 
 

 

I had a lovely visit with our Val Storey today (Friday 3rd  
September). Thank you very much Pat & Gilbert for making this  
possible, and for welcoming me into your lovely home. It was great to 
see Val back home after a long stay in hospital, her eyes are fairly bad at 
the minute, it is difficult for her to see, but hopefully this has just been 
an adverse reaction to one of her meds, and her sight will gradually  
return. A Big Thank You to all who are donating towards Valôs Flowers. 


